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	NOTES

	AGENDA:

Antitrust Admonition

 

J. Bevill/J. Galvin

9:30 AM

2.

Introductions

 

J. Bevill/J. Galvin

9:35 AM

3.

Why are we here today?

    PUCT Docket # 39433 - Appeal and Complaint of Longhorn Energy LP and West Oaks Energy LLC Concerning ERCOT Decision to Conduct Market Resettlement
    WMS Assignment

 

J. Bevill/J. Galvin

9:45 AM

4.

Is the current data software/error standard in the Protocols appropriate?

 

All

10:15 AM

 

LUNCH

 

 

11:45 AM

5.

Should there be a firm deadline after which prices cannot be corrected?

 

All

1:00 PM

6. 

How should the issue of modeling errors be addressed?

 

All

2:00 PM

7.

What do we go from here?

 

All

3:30 PM

NOTES:

PUCT Docket # 39433 - Appeal and Complaint of Longhorn Energy LP and West Oaks Energy LLC Concerning ERCOT Decision to Conduct Market Resettlement – CHAD SEELEY

1. Board in April last year approved price correction 12-2/11 to correct settlement points, resulting in appeal. 

a. ERCOT worked with parties to come up with stipulated facts and submitted to commission

b. Use of proxy for LMPs and SPPs was result of model design flaw and not data error as in protocol standard

c. Board’s decision reversed

d. 2/12 – another price correction issue due to de-energized settlement points. 

i. Approved

ii. Board template in light of PUCT decision to reexamine February decision

iii. Stakeholders need to reexamine protocols to clarify definition

2. RESMI – Price validation and correction process and comparison with other ISOs, checks, etc

i. Reviewed presentation (post???)

ii. Heater – posting time versus finalizing time ?

iii. Resmi – based on current protocol we have 1 day to make price final (by 10 am next business day after DAM and next business day after RTM)

1. Posting is immediate

2. Heather – on 11/6 posted some 20 days after on MIS

3. Resmi – that may had been an update to posting.  If we miss a timeline goes to the board.  Were doing it manually previously until last 8/9 months.  SCR 761 posting became automated.

4. John Dumas – timeline for ERCOT is if see any issues/errors can correct before become final at 4 pm next business day. Other ISOs are 5 days for New England, CALISO 5 days, etc.  IF they become final our process is to go to the board.  

5. Sherry – other ISOs – do they consider modeling errors in this category?

a. Resmi – other markets were not open regarding this topic

b. Chad – in general, discussions not as stringent as ERCOT is. 

c. Resmi – we do not correct for telemetry errors and other ISOs appear to. 

d. John Dumas – ERCOT sees opportunity to quantify and define errors in software but not branch out. 

i. Software upgrade – patches to resolve bugs, failovers, etc that may affect SCED intervals. 

ii. Harika – do they constantly resettle in other markets?

iii. John Dumas – they resettle within 3-5 day timelines as we do. 

1. CALISO has not gone to FERC, PJM has due to issue affecting 2 years

2. Resmi – NYISO did not make prices final for 6 months after go live and then FERC required them to tariff and implement rules.

3. John Dumas – would like to explore adding 24 hours to allow more processing/research time

a. Not that many price corrections, but still exposed. 

b. Chad – board process is similar to FERC processes. Still have right to go to FERC and let them make final decision, even after 5 day finality rule.  Maybe there is regulatory certainty timeline, be it 1-2 day timeline and no matter what they shuts it off.  Other tariffs allow going to FERC for exceptions

iv. John – need to clarify data error/software error more clearly in protocols

v. Mandy – NPRR 322 would allow adding extra day to review and validate prices

1. Chad – timeline to “finalize”, maybe 45 days

Drafted protocol verbiage for edits


